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Medtronic

Urgent Field Safety Notice

Warning Lamp Connectors & Chiller
Model 506A0107 / 506A0297 / 506A0298 / 506A0187 /506A0186
Warning and Service

June 2016
Medtronic reference: FA725
DOear OR /Risk Manager,

This notification s to inform you of a voluntary Field Corrective Action Medtronic Navigation, Inc. is initlating related to a
potentlal risk for Warning Lamp Connectors and/or Chiller grounding discontinuity. Our records indicate that your facility
possesses a system with affected devices.

Details on affected devices:
The part numbers included in this corrective action are as follows:

“Affected Part Number: - - - | 506A0107 - Warning Lamps Control box
Ccoi s T | 506A0297/506A0298/506A0187 /506A0186 - Chifler

Description of the problem:

The Warning Lamp Box is an accessory to the PoleStar system and responsible for controlling the PoleStar warning lamps.
The warning lamps are located outside the OR usually above the entrance door. The lamps provide two warning Indications:
One for PoleStar magnet out of the MSC, and the other Is for PoleStar Scan In-progress. The Warning Lamp Control box unit
Is located In the PoleStar equipment room.

The Chiller Is an off the shelf product, accessory to the PoleStar system, and its function is to cool the gradlent boards of the
PoleStar system. The chiller Is located in the equipment room outside of the operating room.

Recently Medtronic has identified during In-house testing a potential ground discontinulty in these sub-assemblies, leading to
potential risk of User electrical shock upon direct contact with these sub-assemblles. The risk assessment conducted
concluded that the risk of User electrical shock Is low; In addition the system residual risk levels did not change and remain
acceptable.

Our Risk evaluation determined there is no change in risk to the patient since the assemblies are located outside the OR.
Medtronic has taken prompt actlon to analyze and correct this issue and will perform Inspection on site to verify and correct
the grounding connection on your PoleStar system.

Please share this Fleld Safety Notice with all those within your facllity that use the PoleStar Surgical MRI System.

The Competent Authority of your country has been notified of this Issue.

Medtronic Navigation has an ongoing commitment and interest in promoting better healthcare and patient outcomes by
keeping you apprised of information related to our devices and assoclated theraples. Ifyou have any questions regarding this
action, please contact your Medtronic Representative at.

Sincerely.



